
Important Dates 

7th October — Black 
History Month 
Workshops 
Years 3—6  

 
9th October — Year 

1 Forest School  
 
10th October — 

Harvest Service 
at St Philip’s 
Church  

 
16th October—Year 

6 Height and 
Weight  

 
21st October—ECO 

School Visit to 
Waste Centre 

 
21st October—Year 

2 Visit to Tower 
of London 

 
21st October—Year 

3 Visit to Gun-
nersbury Park 
Museum   

 
 
 

St Barnabas and St Philip’s Newsletter 
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Our value this term is 
‘Wisdom’ 

This week our value stars 
are: 

Year 1 - Chloe 

Year 2 - Sofia 

Year 3 – Aseel 

Year 4 - Mayson  

Year 5– Mia 

Year 6 - Ari  

 

This week our attendance 
statistics are: 

Reception -  92.6% 

Year 1– 95.4% 

Year 2 - 93.9% 

Year 3 -  89.6% 

Year 4 - 96.9% 

Year 5– 90.4% 

Year 6 - 96.7% 

The winning class is: 

Year 4 

Each week, children who 
display exemplary learn-
ing behaviours are chosen 
as our stars of the week. 

This week our stars of the 
week are: 

*Reception stars begin in Au-
tumn 2 

Year 1 - Filip 

Year 2 - Fay 

Year 3—Shirin 

Year 4 - Angel 

Year 5–  Sofia 

Year 6 - Olivia 
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Olympic Inspiration at St Barnabas and St 
Philip's!  

We were thrilled to welcome British Olympian and bronze medallist Victoria Ohuruogu to 
our school this week! Victoria worked with children in Years 2 to 5, guiding them through 
exciting fitness circuits and sharing tips on how athletes train and stay motivated. The en-

ergy and enthusiasm in the hall were contagious, and it was fantastic to see all the chil-
dren pushing themselves and having fun. 

After the circuits, Victoria led an inspiring assembly where she shared her journey to be-
coming an Olympic athlete. Her words about perseverance, dedication, and the im-

portance of maintaining a positive attitude left everyone feeling motivated and ready to 
take on new challenges! 

A huge thank you to all the families and friends who sponsored the children for this event.  

Each child had the chance to take a photo with Victoria Ohuruogu. If you would like to re-
ceive a copy of your child’s photo, please contact the school office, and we will send it di-

rectly to you. 

This was truly a memorable experience for everyone involved, and we hope Victoria's vis-
it will inspire our students to aim high and stay active! 



  

Rain or Shine, We're Ready to Play!  

 

 

 

 

As the weather begins to change, we want to remind everyone that St 
Barnabas and St Philip’s is proud to be an OPAL Play GOLD school. 
This means our children head outside to play in all weather condi-

tions, embracing outdoor fun come rain or shine! 

To help your child enjoy their outdoor playtime to the fullest, please 
ensure they come to school with a suitable coat. Whether it's chilly 
or drizzly, we want to make sure everyone stays warm and dry while 

making the most of their playtime. 

A gentle reminder that coats should be in school colours—red, grey, 
black, or white.  

Children are also welcome to bring in wellington boots, or wet weath-
er shoes, that can be changed into at break and lunch times. These 

should be brought in a bag and hung on their pegs.  

Thank you for your continued support in helping us provide all-
weather, all-fun play experiences for our children. 



  

Harvest Service at St Philip’s Church  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are delighted to remind you that our annual Harvest Service will 
take place on Thursday 10th October at St Philip’s Church. This is a 

wonderful occasion for our school community to come together in 
celebration and gratitude. 

As part of our Harvest tradition, we are kindly asking for donations to 
support The Upper Room, a local charity that provides meals and sup-

port to those in need. Suggested donations include non-perishable 
food items such as canned goods, pasta, rice, and toiletries. Every con-

tribution makes a difference! 

Please ensure that any donations are brought on the day, so we can 
present them during the service. 

We look forward to seeing you at the church for this meaningful 
event. 



  

 

 

 

 

School Church Services  

We appreciate that we are able 

to visit both St Barnabas and St 

Philip's each term. 

 

Our service dates for Autumn 

Term are: 

 

Thursday 10th October—St 

Philip’s—Harvest Service  

Thursday 7th November —St 

Barnabas—Remembrance Ser-

vice   

Thursday 28th November —St 

Philip’s Advent Service 

Thursday 19th December —St 

Barnabas—Christmas Service  

  

We invite all parents/carers to 

join us for these services, but ask 

that you join us at the church.  

Staff are accompanying the chil-

dren on the walk and having 

parent's there can sometimes be 

a little distracting. 



  

St Barnabas and St Philip’s School Nursery 24-25 



  

Mental Health Support 



  

Half Term Clubs 



 
We are incredibly thankful to all the par-
ents/carers who regularly donate to our 
school community - whether it be through 
time, bringing in used uniform or books, or 
through monetary donations.  
 
We would like to bring to your attention 
several other ways in which you can donate 
to the school if you are able to: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amazon Wish List : https://amzn.eu/
gs8jKyz 

Easy Fundraising: https://
www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/
sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-
4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b 

Donations and School Support 

https://amzn.eu/gs8jKyz
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Address: 
St Barnabas and St Philip's 
Church of England Primary 
School 
Pembroke Mews 
58 Earls Court Road 
Kensington 
London 
W8 6EJ 

Tel: 0207 937 9599 

Email: admin@sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk 

Term Dates 
 
Please see the Term Date Section on our School Website for the 
full details of term dates. 
 

Please note that any holidays in term time cannot be authorised. 

As you may be aware, we are a voluntary aided Church of England Primary School with approxi-
mately 210 pupils.  We are devoted to providing our pupils with the best possible learning envi-
ronment based on decent morals and values, and we are proud to have served our community for 
over a century. 
 
As a Church of England School, we are required to contribute an annual maintenance fee to the 
London Diocese Board for School.  This fee allows the school to effectively benefit from the LDBS 
maintenance scheme that provides 90% of the overall cost for approved capital projects including 
redevelopment of the existing facilities and major refurbishments. 
 
Over the years, our pupils have benefitted from a range of capital projects, including, a new bridge 
linking two blocks, a fully equipped school kitchen, music room, Computing suite, library, refur-
bished classrooms, new toilets, a new roof and skylights. 
 
I am sure you will appreciate, it is vital for our pupil’s education, that we provide them with the 
best facilities possible.  This can only be achieved through the kind generosity of parents, and 
though the fee per pupil is voluntary, we ask all parents to contribute £45 per pupil per academic 
year or such amount, as they are able, in order that our pupils continue to benefit from the LDBS 
maintenance scheme. 
 
Unfortunately, any shortfall in the overall Governors maintenance fund will have to be taken from 
the school delegated budget that in turn will mean funds being diverted from other areas of the 
curriculum.   

Governors Fund 24-25 

Contributions can be made via the School Gateway : https://
login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login. 

or directly to the Governors fund account: 
METRO BANK. Sort code: 23-05-80  
Account number: 18996065 
 
We appreciate any contributions to this fund.  

tel:0207%20937%209599
mailto:admin@sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk
https://www.sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk/page/?title=Attendance+and+Term+Dates&pid=33
https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login
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